HOTW Board Meeting Minutes
Date: Tuesday, November 17, 2015 7:00 P.M.
· Call to Order: Ann McCarty, Governor
· Roll Call: Taken by Secretary, Dorothy Smart
· Attending: Ann McCarty, Governor, Lyn Barefoot, Governor-Elect, Claudia Allen, Past Governor, Roger Smart, Elected Past Governor Elect, John Maddox, Treasurer, Dorothy Smart, Secretary, Dotty Woody, Area 1 Director, Vicki Gwynne, Area 2 Director, Tracey Holyoak, Area 4 Director, Alicia Tauscher, Area 5 Director, Virginia Campbell, Area 6 Director. Teresa Wakeman, Jr Civitan Advisor, Rocky DeChamps, new Club Building.
· Absent:  Elaine De Felice, Area 3 Director, Don Bergen, Judge Advocate.
· Minutes: Minutes from our last board meeting in Phoenix, Sunday Aug. 9, 2015, were typed on the District computer. The computer has been misplaced and when located, the minutes will be given at that time.
· Financials: Preview and discussion given by John Maddox, HOTW Treasurer. He opened for discussion. (One item presented to the board; John recommended a $100.00 be offered to district board members attending the Region 8 meeting in Las Vegas. This amount would help to off set expenses and that amount would be offered to the HOTW District treasurer and secretary). After discussion, Alicia Tauscher made a motion for the financials to be approved as discussed by John Maddox and Claudia Allen seconded the motion, unanimously passed by the board.
· Financials for junior Civitan: John Maddox, Treasurer, presented the budget for Jr. Civitans. He suggested adding $1,000.00 to their budget for the year 2015 - 2016 to support the group. Roger Smart Made a motion to approve the budget as presented, Alicia Tauscher seconded the motion, unanimously approved by the board.
· Area 1 Report: Dotty Woody, Area 1 Director, presented her Areas activities this fall. Road Runner Club, Gas Light Theater attended by Road Runner and Phil Schlesinger Clubs, Homeless Christmas Gifts, Christmas Party, Project Linus, Emergency Preparedness. New Club in Yuma (Desert Sun), Cresta Loma held a spoof on Harry Potter activity.
· Area 2 report: Vicki Gwynne, Area 2 Director, mailed her report in hard copy. She attended Metro Phoenix Club's 40th Anniversary Party. Metro continues with their ramp program. They installed their new officers for 2015-2016.  Phoenix Birds made $1,030.00 from their walk-a-thon. They are earning frequent flier miles to send four members to the 2017 international convention. London Bridge Club installed their new officers and they are having clothe-a-child and Christmas shoe box projects. Looking for volunteers to coach special Olympic events. Special Olympics is a SERVICE project. The 100 Degree Day contest they run, raises money for their club to pay for their March Track & Field Games. They were going to start their fund raising soon.
· Area 3 report:
·  Elaine DeFelice, Area 3 Director, emailed report, Date: November 17, 2015 at 10:06:23 MST To: Annmccarty3@aol.com
· Subject: Area 3 Lovely Ladies-we just had our scrap-booking session this past weekend. Officers for next year have been determined, President remains myself, Elaine DeFelice. We are going to participate in the Nevada childhood Cancer foundation gala at the Bellagio this Saturday. It is our fourth year in a row in participating in this event. We will help At Opportunity Village's Magical Forest closer to Christmas. We are having another Christmas social this year in December with a white elephant ornament exchange. Our membership is decreasing some, but we did add a few new members. Participation remains at a core crew. We are participating in the NFR fundraiser. Check us out on Face-book! Henderson Club-meeting with their board at 5:30 today. That is why I am missing on this call! Husband and wife are treasurer and president respectively and are moving to Belize. Am going to see if they will consider a joint Presidency, as no one wants to step up. Mark Eisinger had been the glue for this club and Diverse, and he is moving to FL. Diverse City-no meetings held lately. Mike Ryder has been working with me to try to keep them afloat. Elaine DeFelice Defelice1@cox.net 702-810-3692
· Area 4 report: Tracey Holyoak, Area 4 Director, presented her report. Civitans on the Green meets once a month for golf events. Las Vegas Club meets weekly, 6 members in the Car Club, their president attended our District meeting in Phoenix in August and 8 Members are planning to attend the region 8 meeting in Las Vegas in January 2016.
· Area 5 report: Alicia Tauscher, Area 5 Director, Reported that Bannock now has 113 members, August activities included: 11 Bannock members attended the HOTW District meeting in Phoenix, outdoor Golf Fundraiser, putt & picnic Social (miniature golf and picnic), Pocatello Marathon, (manned water stations), Recovery Fest, (served food and cake), Ann McCarty, Governor, installed their new officers at their installation and awards banquet, Sept. 26, 2015. Bannock entered a float in the Idaho State University Homecoming parade, they enjoyed their Idaho State University home game tail gate party, they have a monthly happy hour social, they give an ISU scholarship for a student with a disability, they entered a float in the festival of lights parade, sponsor bowling for toys for tots to collect toys and they also sponsor a fundraiser for SEICCA children's Christmas party. My Brother's Table, pantry and hot meal for the needy, and enjoys a snow mobile party. Friends Club, nine members attended the District meeting in Phoenix. Their fall service project was school supplies for Head Start. Enjoyed their Annual installation and awards banquet and their Halloween Party. Friends helped with a float in the Idaho State University Homecoming Parade and passed out candy. Twisted Stitchers Club   Earned $100.00 selling their items at Revive at Five and they have been making hats and blankets to donate to Portneuf Cancer Center and NICU, SEICA, Free Clinic.
· Area 6 Report: Virginia Campbell, Area 6 Director, reported Idaho Falls Civitan Club has 108 members as of Oct, 3, 2015. The Idaho Falls Club attended their installation of new officers and awards banquet at the Shiloh Inn. Idaho Falls Club held a weekly October luncheon at Developmental Workshop, hosting Tim Harris as their speaker. (Special Needs individual).Halloween Party for Special Needs people, 100 attended. Festival of Trees, Tree lighting in Civitan Plaza, float in Parade of Lights, annual luncheon at Texas Roadhouse for Shop with a Cop following on Saturday. Hosting a holiday dinner for disabled at the Shiloh Inn, seniors at a local high School will be hosting a "Special Needs Prom". Idaho Falls Civitan Club donated money and chaperones for this function. We have 11 members committed to attend the Region 8 meeting in Las Vegas this coming January. Hearts and Hands Club has a monthly meeting the first Tuesday of each month. Their October meeting hosted Tim Harris of Tim's Place in Albuquerque, NM. Very inspirational. Nov. meeting they met at the new Snake River Animal Shelter. They enjoyed pizza, cookies and soda. Several attending walked the dogs and decorated ornaments for Idaho Falls Club donation for the festival of trees and Dec meeting still in the planning stages. Helena Club has 21 members that meet every Tuesday at 7 A.M. for their breakfast meeting at Jorgensons Restaurant. They had their installation Nov. 6, 2015. They helped with basketball Special Olympics, their fruitcake sales have started and they were honored with a recent visit from our Governor, Ann McCarty. She followed a snow plow 70 miles in a snow storm to be there for their meeting.
· Teresa Wakeman advised that she turned in the Charter for the Caribou Club.
· Teresa Wakeman, Jr Civitan Advisor,  Nov 2015-Junior Civitan Report
Arizona Schools
· Theresa Cisler, Area 3 Coordinator for Heart of the West and is the Club Liaison from Roadrunner Club. Tortoise's (Middle School) Club (Tucson, Arizona) I received an email on Oct 2, 2015 from Theresa Cisler that the Principal of Academy MS and her,  have not been successful to find a teacher and/or parent willing to work with the Tortoise Junior Civitan Club.  Theresa said that she could not continue to run the club without a Faculty Adviser.  Regretfully, she did send the charter back to Junior Civitan International.  
·  Idaho schools


Academy High School (Pocatello, Idaho)
· The Academy Junior Civitan, at Academy HS, is doing well with the same Faculty Adviser for a third year.  A number of Tortoise Junior Civitans have transferred to that club as freshman this year.  She expects to see this club continuing to function well.  


· Century High School- #2270 Club Liaison is Jennifer Dawson, Bannock Civitan They meet regularly every Wednesday during lunch.  The club has two blood drives scheduled for December and March with the American Red Cross to be held here at Century.  In October the club decorated pumpkins for seniors and/or the shelter(s). Nov 5 club members helped with the ROUNDUP Fundraiser for the Century High School.  On Nov 14 was the annual Garage Sale fundraiser for the Century Junior Civitan Club.  The club helped with the Stone Soup Fundraiser. Pre-sold $128.00 worth of tickets for the event on Oct 19, 2015 and club members helped get door prizes for the raffle. Seven club members and the advisor showed up to serve and clean up at Stone Soup Fundraiser. Each Junior Civitan President talked to the audience about what projects the club was involved in.  The Stone Soup committee gave the Century Junior Civitans a check for $217.00 from the Stone Soup Fundraiser.  Faculty Advisor is Earla Durfee.
Pocatello High School-#1530 C
· C lub Liaison is Ann McCarty, Bannock Civitan On Oct 24th club members helped the Idaho Museum of Natural History with Harry Potter themed Muggle Magic 2015. On Oct 30th the club member give out candy at Trunk or Treat for Old Town Pocatello.  The club helped with the Stone Soup Fundraiser Monday Oct 19, 2015 from 3:30-8:30 pm.  Seven club members and the advisor showed up to serve and clean up at Stone Soup Fundraiser.  Each Junior Civitan President talked to the audience about what projects the club was involved in.  The Stone Soup committee gave the Century Junior Civitans a check for $217.00 from the Stone Soup Fundraiser. So far they are the only club to have paid their dues for 16 club members. Faculty Advisor is George Asboe.
Highland High School-#1560
· Club Liaison is Krystal Harmon, Bannock Club The club helped with the Stone Soup Fundraiser. Pre-sold $325.00 worth of tickets to the event on Oct 19, 2015 and helped get door prizes for the raffle.  Eleven club members and the advisor showed up to serve and clean up at Stone Soup Fundraiser. Each Junior Civitan President talked to the audience about what projects the club was involved in.  The Stone Soup committee will the Highland Junior Civitans a check for $317.00 from the Stone Soup Fundraiser (extra $100.00 for pre-selling the most tickets).  Faculty Advisor is Velda Smith.  The club is working on canned food drive this month.
American Falls High School- #2172
· Club Liaison Teresa Wakeman, Bannock Civitan Tried to attend meeting in October but the advisor was not in school that day.   The Stone Soup Fundraiser did get butter and crackers donated from American Falls Grocer.  The Stone Soup committee will give the American Falls Junior Civitans a check for $50.00 from the Stone Soup Fundraiser.
Heart of the West Junior Governor Riley Glascock
· She has been working on Fundraising for the Sno-Do. Governor Ann McCarty has delivered letters by Riley to club President requesting money for Sno-Do.   To attend the annual Governor’s’ Update in Barrie, Ontario, Canada in January she must raise at least $1,800 to attend but has set a personal goal of $2,200.  So far she raised over $500.00. This week is speaking to Bannock Civitan and in Dec the Idaho Falls Civitan. She will be going to many business in Pocatello for donations. All must be received by December 20th, 2015 for Riley to be eligible to attend Sno-Do
· Kevin Wakeman, candy box: No update.
· Deb Maddox, Fruitcake: No update.
· Shayne Spude: Doing a great job in public relations.
· Rocky DeChamps, New Club Building: Working on a new Eagle Rock YP club with 5 prospects at this time.
· Roger Smart & Virginia McAffee, Growth & Retention: No update.
· Connie Doer, newsletter: out on HOTW website.
· Sharon Hessoun, Region 8 Director: Reported that 39 people were on the hotel list for the Region 8 meeting. Louis Stevens from International and Debbie Juhlke, our new International President will be attending. January 8 & 9. 2016 in Las Vegas. As per John Maddox treasurers report, any District Officer attending will get $100.00 from District towards their travel expenses. This will include the District Treasurer and Secretary.
Old Business:
· Club dues and membership: Dues are mostly caught up. Area 1 added Desert Sun, the new Yuma club. Area 4 Civitan Accelerated needs to be removed. Area 5 added the Twisted Stitched Club and the Caribou Club needs to be removed. Area 6 added the Hearts and hands Club.
New business:
· The new P&P changes (0310 additions and Deletions) will be reviewed and compared to International at our January meeting in Las Vegas. Don Bergen, Judge Advocate, will be attending and can conduct the discussion. A motion was made by Alicia Tauscher to table the discussion of the P&P changes until our next meeting, Dotty Woody seconded the motion and it was unanimously passed.
· Our District meeting will be held in Pocatello, Idaho on August 12, 13 & 14, 2016. There will be Sunday golf. No updates at this time from planner, Jennifer Dawson.
· Should we get a new banner? It seems to have been misplaced.
Our next board meeting will be held in Las Vegas at the Palace Station Hotel & Casino in January 2016.
Respectfully Submitted By,
Dorothy Smart, HOTW District secretary
